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Friday, January 19
Skating Party in the afternoon (See below.)

Sunday, January 21
10:00 A.M. Sunday School Service. Usher/Setup: Bengt Boyesen




Sunday School Teachers: Nursery / Alexandra & Adele; 4 years-K / Amanda & 

Laif; 1st-6th girls / Shanon Smith & Leilah; 1st- 3rd boys / Justin; 4th-6th boys / Judah; 

7th-8th girls and boys / Jen
Tuesday, January 23
9:30 A.M. Class on The Lord’s Prayer. The Library (re-scheduled from 1-16-18)


10:15 A.M. KNCS Geography Bee 
Wednesday, January 24
7:00-9:00 P.M. Ballroom Dancing Classes. Society Room. High school and 
college age. Cade and Calewen Cole, Instructors

Thursday, January 25
7:30 P.M. Special Society Meeting. Hear and discuss a report from our business 
manager about building and funding the school addition. On Thursday, 
February 1, we will have another meeting and vote if we are ready to.
Saturday, January 27
8:30-11:00 A.M. Work Party at the church and school
Coming Up: 

Fri. & Sat., Feb. 2 & 3
Kempton Fools Guild Presents Cheaper by the Dozen. (See below.)
Use: If you're looking for a society use in which to participate, please feel free to take a turn in setting up for the Holy Supper service. It’s not difficult, and with a few more people you would likely be scheduled only once a year. If interested, please contact Carla Kerr, who will put you in touch with those who organize this. 
Box Tops: We received $42.20 for our fall submission, which will go to the library. Thank you to all who have clipped box tops in the past and are continuing to clip!  The next submission deadline is February 16.  Any box tops with an expiration of March 2018 or June 2018 must be submitted this February.  Again, there is a can in the copier room marked “Box Tops,” or you can hand them to me in person. Thanks again! – Carrie
Word Play: We had such a good time at the poetry reading on New Year’s Eve that we are meeting at Gray Glenn’s again on Saturday, January 27, at 7:00 P.M. to play with words. Please join us if that’s your idea of fun. Potluck snacks welcome.
Theater! Kempton Fools Guild presents "Cheaper by the Dozen”. Friday, February 2, at 7:00 P.M. and Saturday, February 3, at 2:00 P.M.  At the Kempton Community Center. No admission charge, but donations at the door are welcome. Thanks for your support!

Available for Work: It's the slooow season for house painting. Got anything that needs a coat, indoors?


                                                                                                   – Jamie Synnestvedt (818-272-3710)
Goodies: Hello Kempton Society! I am a Girl Scout, and every year around this time we sell cookies as a fundraiser. My goal is to sell 100 boxes, and it would be great if you could help me reach that goal. I have eight varieties to choose from, including Caramel Delights, Thin Mints, and Shortbread. $4 a box. I will be taking orders on this coming Sunday the 21st (for delivery on Sunday the 28th) and on the 28th (for delivery on Sunday, February 4th). I will also have a sample box of each. You could call my home phone (4021) or email my mom at jenkuhl99@yahoo.com if you are interested or have questions. Thanks, Shannah McQueen
Kerrs Have One More Ironing Board Than They Need: Would you like to have it?  Carla (6140 or 4376)
Tennis at KCC Needs Your Support: 

The History: A pair of tennis courts was built at the Kempton Community Center decades ago, but they have fallen into disrepair, making them largely unusable. Even though currently inadequate, they are an anomaly in the midst of a veritable tennis “desert,” at least as far as public courts are concerned; they stand alone in the surrounding nine townships and one borough (Lenhartsville) – an area of 277 square miles containing over 27,000 residents.

The Good News: Last summer a new tennis program took wing at KCC.  With grants awarded by both the Berks County Community Foundation and the United States Tennis Association (USTA), and with the support of the Kutztown High School Tennis Program, a four-week, youth-tennis instructional program was created that served 24 five-to-10-year-olds using temporary courts set up inside KCC’s large recreation building.  Called “Rally Stars,” the remarkably successful program is aimed at making junior team tennis easy and fun for kids.  And indeed, it did!  Repeat programs are planned for 2018 at KCC.

The Opportunity: KCC now has an excellent chance to repair its courts.  USTA will match, up to $20,000, whatever KCC can raise for this project. We need $46,000 and have raised about $10,000 so far—just in the last two months.  If you’re able to offer financial help, checks can be drawn to “KCC-Tennis” and mailed to P.O. Box 42, Kempton.  I am available for questions (484-436-1014 or tjkerr3@gmail.com). Thank you – Tom Kerr

Repeat Notices: 

Welcome to the Winter Study on Facebook – starting Monday, January 15.  Convenient during illness or bad weather, or if getting to an in-person meeting won’t work for you. Search for “2018 KNC Winter Study Group (The Lord’s Prayer),” which should enable you to join the closed group. If you can’t find it, contact Brett Buick or Sarah Heiter, who can sign you up. 

Friday, January 19 – My “Music Together!” Classes Begin. 9:45 A.M. for 9 weeks. Held in Kempton in the barn studio on my property. I have two spots available. See last week’s Note Home for details and feel free to contact me with any questions. – Christine Storch (nardonia824@gmail.com)

Friday Afternoon, January 19 – Ice Skating Party. For everyone in the school and society.  This is NOT a school event and not reserved ice time (you pay your own fees), just a chance for everyone to get their families there. See the January 11 Note Home for details, and feel free to call Kate at 484-505-8192 with questions.  
10:15 A.M. Tuesday, January 23 - KNCS Geography Bee! You are invited to witness the fun – and maybe learn a lot! Our blossoming geographers in the 5th through 8th grades are gearing up, with the contestants yet to emerge. An audience will be warmly welcomed. 
Help needed!  The Kempton Fool’s Guild’s production of Cheaper by the Dozen is in full swing, but we are looking for help with costumes, props, sets, and sound. If you are interested in helping out with any of these, please contact me. Any assistance you can offer is much appreciated! 
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